Minute of Meeting in Dundee City Library 

8th July 2008

Present: Moira Methven, John Stewart-Young, Col. Denis Naulty,

Dr Jennifer Barnes, Ian McIntosh, David Goodfellow, Innes Duffus

1. Stairway.

John Stewart Young explained the 5 reasons for not permanently opening the upstairs doorway. They are:

(a) The exhibition to be installed there will hold the most valuable work in this gallery. It was chosen as such because it is the most beautiful room in the building. This makes security most important and staff cannot be on duty at the door at all times. The danger of theft from this (continuing to be called the Albert Hall) is very real.

(b). If the stair were to be opened the cost of extra staff would be prohibitive.

(c). The configuration of services also precludes the opening of the stairway.

(d). There can be no entrance because it presents mobility problems for disabled.

(e). There is a severe health & safety risk to the exhibits and staff from pollution from buses using Albert Square when this west door is opened for entry and exit.

Responses 

On questioning John Stewart-Young explained that there would be two staff only on duty on that particular floor and that they would be unable to monitor the door, or indeed open it on request by visitors wishing to use it as an exit only. Because of the configuration of services they did not want visitors to exit from there. They were keen to keep the flow of visitors going in the planned direction.

The question of pollution was declared not relevant. Thousands of office workers work and have worked in Albert Square for generations without any ill effects. Perhaps the Health & Safety people should close Albert Square and its environs to the public permanently.

As far as the exhibits are concerned, the building ventilation would be of a ‘positive’ pressure, meaning that if the door were to be opened the positive pressure in the gallery would not allow pollutants in. Neither John Stewart-Young nor Moira Methven had any technical knowledge of what the situation was and Dr Barnes explained the principal involved.

Moira Methven explained that the stairway would be open on particular occasions (mainly civic) and on ‘Open Doors’ day. 

It was pointed out that as this was only one day per year the public will still be greatly disadvantaged and more frequent opening would be preferred.

Name

Moira Methven explained that as things stood they were to propose to the City Council that all the museums i.e. Broughty Ferry, Camperdown and Albert Square would go under the generic title of “Dundee Art Galleries and Museums”. The Albert Square building would have a Victoria Gallery, an Albert Gallery and perhaps a McManus gallery (possibly the one devoted to industry). 

It was not made clear however what the overall name of the building would be.(Central Museum and Art Gallery was the designation approved by the City of Dundee District Council in May 1984)

It was agreed that this was a compromise solution and perhaps, for the moment the one which would cause the least problems. On being asked about other important names for other galleries it was explained that people such as James Keiller and Garnet Wilson might be considered if they were sponsored. There was no answer to the question whether it would be the Council who would sponsor the McManus name.

Moira Methven suggested that she could organise a visit for this Group to the (Institute) building where the refurbishment is progressing favourably. This could take place in August. This offer was gratefully accepted. Email addresses were noted (save one) and detailed arrangements will be notified. 

Innes Duffus
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